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HELD ON  1 MAY 2007

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

C.92/07
NOTICE OF MOTION

(vi) Old Peoples Care Homes

Pursuant to Procedure Rule 12 the Deputy Town Clerk and Chief Executive reported the receipt of the following Motion submitted on notice by Councillor Mrs Styth:


“This Council condemns the Conservative and Liberal Democrat Leadership of Cumbria County Council for their secrecy surrounding the proposals to close Old Peoples Care Homes in Carlisle District.


This Council notes with grave concern that this latest proposal seems to be part of a concerted attack by Conservative/Liberal Democrat led Cumbria County Council on services for the elderly and vulnerable.  It can be placed alongside the massive rises in charges for Meals on Wheels Service, cutting that service for some people, and significant rises in home care charges and the introduction of day care charges.


Therefore the Council calls upon the Executive to convene a meeting with their Leadership colleagues on Cumbria County Council to convey the City Council’s disgust at these attacks on the elderly and vulnerable and consider ways of ensuring that the Old Peoples Homes in Carlisle District are kept open”.

The Motion was seconded by Councillor Mrs Martlew.

Following substantial discussion and voting thereon the Motion of Councillor Mrs Styth as set out above was AGREED.







